MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY, 5TH
APRIL 2011 AT 7.30 P.M. AT NORTH WOOTTON VILLAGE HALL

Present:
Councillors Armiger, Crome, Kerkham, Kilham, Marshall-Grint, Milne, Morrison and Nurse.


In attendance: Mrs. E. Wymer (Clerk)

In the absence of the chairman, the vice-chairman Councillor Marshall-Grint took the chair.

1.
Apologies – Councillors Malik, Pulsford-Harris and Towler.

2. Declaration of Interest – None.

3. Minutes of last meeting - It was unanimously agreed that the minutes of the meeting held on 1st March 2011 be signed as a true record of the meeting.  

4. Matters arising – 
Vodafone mast – The Clerk read out the reply to the chairman’s e-mail re the siting of the Vodafone mast in St. Augustines Way, South Wootton.  Sergeant Flanagan’s e-mail was also read out voicing concern at the siting with regard to possible criminal damage/vandalism.  After discussion, it was agreed that the signal by the provider needs to be improved but that another e-mail should be sent asking them to reconsider the siting of the mast.

Queen II Fields Challenge – South Wootton Parish Council is still awaiting more information from the Borough Council before making a decision as to whether to pursue this proposal for Wootton Park.

5. Minutes of Annual Parish meeting – It was unanimously agreed that the minutes of the annual parish meeting held on 15th March 2011 be signed as a true record of the meeting.

6. Matters arising – None.
7. Law and Order – Nothing to report.

The meeting was closed for Open Forum

8. Open Forum

A parishioner reported that the posts have now been erected around the grassed area in Cranmer Avenue and the debris from shrubs removed from All Saints Drive.

The light in Cranmer Avenue has still not been repaired.  The Clerk will report again to MHB Services.

A parishioner questioned whether the siting of the Vodafone mast would go to Planning.  Unfortunately, as this is on Highways land and they are in agreement, this would not take place.

The new 30mph sign along Castle Rising Road has been placed in a very obscure position near the traffic lights with Low Road and is not easily visible.  The Clerk will write to South Wootton Parish Council to ask whether Highways would consider erecting a second sign further along Castle Rising Road.  The 40 mph sign on the road will be removed and 30 mph laid.
The meeting was re-opened.

9. Correspondence
Waste Reduction & Recyling Team

Will attend meeting on 7th June to give presentation on







‘Working towards Zero Waste’.

Mr. F.R. Low, 41 Buckingham Close

Request for grit bin at junction of Buckingham Close 







with Carlton Drive and Woodland Gardens.

Lord Howard




Cannot recall being asked about allotments but will







consider the matter on his return from abroad.

PSMA




Public Section Mapping Agreement now allows Parishes







to use OS data free of charge.  Registration needed.

Mrs. P. Goodchild
, 17a Wheatley Drive
Problem with Anglian Water sewer drain which gets







blocked through heavy rainfall and cannot let water down







drains otherwise would be flooded with sewerage.

Heacham PC

Tree wardens – The B.C. as scheme co-ordinator has let the scheme lapse and Heacham PC want to lobby them to have it reinstated if enough interest from other parishes.




They are happy to take the lead.

North Wootton Village Hall
Minutes of AGM

WPRA




Minutes of Liaison meeting and Management meeting 







held on 17th March.

Kevin Hull




Vodafone Mast – reply to Chairman’s e-mail re the 







proposed siting of mast (already circulated to all







Councillors).

Sgt. Flanagan




Vodafone Mast – proposed mast and locker would be 







open to vandalism/criminal damage due to openness and







locality.

CPRE




Annual General meeting and presentation on ‘The 







Gaywood River Valley Project’ on 13th April at 6.30 at







The Green Quay.

Mott MacDonald




South Wootton – Development off Nursery Lane.







20 mph zone on Broom Close (near The Common).

B.C./South Wootton PC


List provided of dog waste bins in North and South 







Wootton (20).  Only 2 belong to North Wootton.  B.C.







advised.

Queen Elizabeth II Fields Challenge

SWPC have been giving this consideration but is







awaiting further information from the B.C. in April.

Grit bin – It was agreed that the Parish Council would look at the locality of a new grit bin before making a decision.  The Clerk will write to Mr. Low.

PSMA – The Clerk will register to access data for OS maps.

AWA – The Clerk will contact AWA on behalf of  Mrs. Goodchild but will also ask residents to keep reporting any failure of the sewerage system.

North Wootton Parish Council will support Heacham Parish Council in asking for tree warden scheme to be reinstated.

10. Finance
Bal. b/fwd.






32166.07

Add:

VAT




535.87

R. Guy




  30.00








    565.87








32731.94

Less:

E-ON




497.93

E-ON




498.88

E. Wymer




415.61

MHB Lighting




250.49

E. Wymer (expenses)



  64.95

NALC (sub)




334.70

Norfolk RCC (sub)



  15.00








    2077.56
Bal. c/fwd.






£30654.38
Made up as follows:

Halifax



12000.00 (maturity date 16.9.11)

Lloyds TSB



18654.38





30654.38

Above expenditure approved for payment.
Councillor Milne reported that Mr. M. van Nieuwkerk is willing to carry out the internal audit again this year.    Councillor Milne proposed, seconded by Councillor Armiger, that Mr. van Nieuwkerk should take on this responsibility.  All agreed.

The Clerk reported that the Annual Return for audit of the accounts from 1 April 2010 to 31 March 2011 had been received.  The Responsible Financial Officer will complete and put before the Council at a future meeting.
11.Administrative Committee – Nothing to report.
12.Highways  - 
Cracks are appearing on the pavements from Manor Road to Meadow Close and also near the corner of Station Road and Nursery Lane.  The Clerk will report to Highways.

Councillor Marshall-Grint requested that an item be placed in the next newsletter asking pedestrians and cyclists to wear clothing that can be easily visible during dark evenings.  Agreed.

13.Wootton Park Recreational Association – 
Councillor Kerkham reported on the recent Liaison and Management meetings.

‘Carolyns childrens corner’ should be installed in May in time for the Picnic on the Park in June.

Councillors were asked to sell raffle tickets.

Councillor Towler will require assistance prior to the Picnic on the Park and also on the day with site management.
14.Street lighting – see Open Forum.
15.Planning –  No plans.

16.The Village – 

There will be no celebrations in the village to mark the Royal Wedding on 29th April.  However, events will be taking place in King’s Lynn and on The Walks over that weekend.

A parishioner reported that the post box and telephone kiosk on The Green need painting.  The Clerk will contact Royal Mail again but unfortunately British Telecom are decommissioning the kiosk.

Councillor Milne reported that North Wootton Parish Council has had to change to a new provider for the web-site

17.Village Hall –

The Clerk read out the minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 28th February.

Councillor Milne proposed that North Wootton Parish Council should finance the electrical survey at a cost of £340 and insurance for April of £169. Agreed.  The electricity account is now in credit.

Councillors reported that at the meeting held on 4th April the financial position has improved due to a new letting for the hall on two evenings per week for the coming year at £90 per week.  However, two potential bookings had been lost due to the state of the hall.  The Parish Council will suggest to the Village Hall Management Committee that the hall is cleaned immediately after a booking so that it is in a good state of cleanliness when potential hirers view the hall.

A quote for £1250 for replacement of the door has been received but if an insurance claim is submitted, only the excess will have to be paid.  The Parish Council will ask that the claim is completed by the end of April so that the situation may be reviewed at the May meeting.

The Parish Council will also ask that the blue waste bin is removed and replaced by purchasing bags from the Borough Council which will need to be placed outside the building each week for normal waste disposal.

The Parish Council will ask for reassurance by end of April that the above three proposals are being carried out. 

Councillors and parishioners are reminded that the next Parish Council meeting will take place on 12th May at 7.30 p.m. in North Wootton Community School as this must be held after the forthcoming elections.
There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.35 pm. 
